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March 15, 2022 – From Conquest to Crisis to Consistency! 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

On New Years Day, we began having services in the new building! We finally in our own building! We had a revival meeting from the 

19th through the 22nd with Pastor Garza from Monterrey, Mexico.  

 

In February two Mexican missionaries were at the church, one presenting his field to Panama and the other giving a report on his work 

in Burkina Faso, Africa. On the 12th we had Friends Day with record Sunday School attendance of 148. Up until this point, visitors in 

every service, and souls saved every week of the year, and 3 baptized! Conquest!  

February 19 began the crisis, and it has continued until this writing. Michelle was taken to the ER because she could not breathe because 

of her trachea-broncho-malasia was acting up. At first the doctor was were to put her on life support, but we feel that it was because of 

God’s people praying she was spared and she went home a few days later and now she has a breathing machine to help her when her 

oxygen levels are low. Crisis! Thanks to Darla our daughter, who help in this time.  

February 26 was the grand day of dedicating our church building to the Lord. Pastor Tyler Gillit (our home pastor, from Worth Baptist 

Church) and Bro. Mike Gilbert (from the Jehovah-Jireh foundation) came and did the honors of cutting the ribbon and preaching to us. 

We had above average attendance and one soul was saved! Conquest!  

 

March 5, Michelle had a seizure while at church, that landed here in the ER on Monday morning, thinking it was a heart attack. After 

many tests, it was confirmed a seizure that irritated a problem she has with her neck and left arm. Crisis!  

 

Through it all, our people have responded well. They also have had crisis in their jobs, health, finances and even some with marital 

problems, yet they are continuing to serve God, just as Michelle is. What did Michelle do when returning from the hospital? On Tuesday 

she had her devotions, taught a piano class to one student, then to another student an English class, and then made yearly plans for the 

monthly women’s meetings. That same day she got a clean bill of health from the cardiologist. Since then, she has gotten the nursery list 

of volunteers up to date for March and April and helped correct this prayer letter. Consistency!  

 

Please pray as our son Danny, Jr. and Marlene (our daughter in law) who have come down from Louisiana to care for her for two weeks, 

while I go to Colombia, South America. I will be preaching a missions conference for one of our missionaries in Colombia.  

 
  
In Him who loves us,  

 

 

 

Daniel and Michelle Jones  

 

There are several pictures of the dedication of the building 

on the next page, we hope they will be a blessing to you. 

Thank you for your faithfulness in praying and supporting 

your missionaries! We need you now more than ever!  

Support given in Dec. 2022; Jan. & Feb. 2023 to: 
 

 

The Jones’ ministry: $____________    
 

Institutes: $____________    
 

C.L. Jones Memorial Fund: $____________    
 

Special:                                $____________ 
 

Total:  $____________                                                     
 

      

Going and Giving for the Gain of the Gospel 
 

 

Thank you! 

 

¡Gracias! 
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 Congregation on Feb. 26, the Dedication of the Building. 117 present that day! 

Pastor Tyler Gillit, of Worth 

Baptist Church was the 11 am 

speaker.  

 
The church choir singing under the direction of missionary Melissa Hoston. 

Bro. Mike Gilbert, 

representing Jehovah Jireh 

Ministries was the PM speaker. 

   
Congregation right before lunch time. Our people worked hard, the devil fought, but God …! 

To God be the glory!  


